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Memorandum 
 

 Date: January 10, 2022 

To:    Chair Nelson and Board of Supervisors 

 
From:  Scott D. McGolpin, Public Works Director 
 
Cc:  Mona Miyasato, County Executive Officer 
  Nancy Anderson, Assistant County Executive Officer 

Jacquelyne Alexander, Chief Deputy Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
Chris Sneddon, Public Works Deputy Director 
 

Subject:  Revisions to Item A-21: Foothill Road Low Water Crossing Replacement (Bridge No. 
51C-0381) over The Cuyama River; Federal Project BRLO-NBIL(512); County Project 
No. 862339; First Supervisorial District 

______________________________________________________________________________

__ 

The Public Works Department requests to remove recommendation e) from the A-21: Foothill 
Road Low Water Crossing Replacement (Bridge No. 51C-0381) over The Cuyama River; Federal 
Project BRLO-NBIL(512); County Project No. 862339; First Supervisorial District. The 
recommendation is redundant, as the transfers for temporary cashflow funding will follow the 
normal Budget Revision Request Board of Supervisor review process.  
 
A-21: THE PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
 

a) Approve the plans and specifications, on file in the Public Works Department, for construction 

of Foothill Road Low Water Crossing Replacement (Bridge No. 51C-0381) over the Cuyama 

River; Federal Project BRLO-NBIL(512); County Project No. 862339; First Supervisorial 

District; and  

b) Award the attached construction contract in the amount of $15,962,283 to the lowest 

responsible bidder, Security Paving Company, Inc., 3075 Townsgate Road, Suite 200, 

Westlake Village, CA 91361, subject to the provision of documents and certifications, as set 

forth in the specifications applicable to the project, as required under California law; and  

c) Approve and authorize the Chair to execute the attached construction contract, which has been 

reviewed and approved as to form by County Counsel, Auditor-Controller and Risk Manager, 

or their authorized representatives; and 
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d) Authorize the Public Works Director, or designee to approve change orders for a contingency 

amount up to $811,905, plus an additional amount of $25,800 for supplemental work items for 

the construction of Foothill Road Low Water Crossing Replacement (Bridge No. 51C-0381) 

over the Cuyama River; Federal Project BRLO-NBIL(512); County Project No. 862339; First 

Supervisorial District, for a total not to exceed authorization of $16,799,988;  

e) Authorize the CEO to transfer up to $6,000,000 from the General Fund to the project fund for 

temporary cashflow through FY 24/25 for project construction; and  

f) Consider the whole record, including the environmental effects of the project as shown in the 

Final Mitigated Negative Declaration (16NGD-00000-00008) dated November 14, 2016, 

adopted by the County of Santa Barbara on December 13, 2016, and find that pursuant to State 

CEQA Guidelines section 15162, no substantial changes are proposed to the project, and there 

are no substantial changes in the circumstances under which the project will be undertaken or 

new information of substantial importance regarding significant impacts or feasibility of 

mitigation measures and alternatives, and therefore approval of the Recommended Actions are 

within the scope of the Final Mitigated Negative Declaration (16NGD-00000-00008), and no 

subsequent environmental document is required. 


